

DANWA P.O. BOX 55558 DEL CITY, OK 73155 1725 COPIES PUBLISHED MONTHLY

DANWA Officers, email, and website info.

President - Ron McCall 677-7923

Email: danwapres@cox.net

Vice President - James Gordon

Email: jasgordon@cox.net

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 412-7925

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net

Treasurer - Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971

yhirsch@cox.net

Asst. Treasurer - RoseMary Bolton

Email: rmbolton2@cox.net

Patrol Capt - James Standfill 677-2333

Email: patrolcpt@flash.net

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite

850-2177 Email: danwanews@cox.net

District Captains: These are the people responsible for getting your newsletters to the block captains for delivery.

District 1: Steve Gold—670-2878

District 2: Ron McCall-677-7923

District 3: Jim Highfill—677-5044

District 4: Yvonne Hirsch—670-3971

DANWA Website www.danwa.org

Del City Code Enforcement 670-7379 codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com

Del City Animal Control Officer 922-0663

Dates to remember:

DANWA General Meeting— Calvary Christian Church in the annex just north of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second Monday of the month.

The Patrol Meeting will follow the General Membership meeting at the Calvary Christian Church annex.

CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Community Center, second Tuesday of the month.

Del Aire Defender

DEL AIRE NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH ASSOCIATION NOVEMBER 2016

From the DANWA President:

Greeting Friends & Neighbors,

By the time you receive this issue of the Defender, the kids will be coming down off of the sugar high they experienced from all the Halloween candy, and you have started repairs of the damage to the walls they were bouncing off of.

Also by now, hopefully, you have gotten all of your unwanted, un-treasures to the curb side for the city wide trash pickup. Being on the south end of the route we may have an extra day or two, but as the notice in your water bill stated, the trucks will only make one pass. (Although you may see two different trucks go by your house).

As most all of us are aware, we have an election coming up on November 8th. Beside the President, we have several state & local offices to vote on, plus state issues. So get out there and do your duty. As you have heard me say before; voting is not just your right and privilege, it's your obligation.

Speaking of voting, we (DANWA) have another election coming up in December, when we will decide who will be your executive board for 2017. I have already received word that our Patrol Captain, Treasurer, and Assistant Treasurer would like to be replaced. If you are a DANWA member in good standing and can pass a back ground check, you are eligible to serve as an officer. Just let any member of the executive board know which office you are interested in and we will be glad to place your name on the ballot.

November 11th is Veterans Day and I thank all of my fellow Veterans for their service to this the Greatest of countries. It's bitter/sweet that our number of veterans continues to rise. Bitter in that our country has had to ask so many of our young people to stand up and step forward to protect us. Sweet in that so many of this country's young people have been willing to stand up and step forward to serve. So to all of you veterans and your families, *THANK YOU* and *GOD BLESS YOU*. Finally, for all of you turkey lovers, November 24th is fast approaching, so let me be one of the first to wish y'all, **HAPPY THANKSGIVING**.

May the Lord bless and watch over all of you.

Ron McCall, DANWA President, 677-7923 danwapres@cox.net

Correction and Apology

In the October 2016 issue of the Del Aire Defender, I incorrectly stated that "Chicago had just had its three thousandth <u>homicide</u> for the year". I should have said "three thousandth <u>shooting</u>". Gary, an astute reader informed me the number of homicides was 568 as of 10/7/16 and that <u>1</u> is too many. I stand corrected and apologize, I shall endeavor to do a better job fact checking in the future. Ron McCall DANWA President.









DANWA Area Crime Statistics for September 2016 plus City wide stats

$Prowler = 0 (0) [1] {7}$

Vandalism =	6 (9)	[9]	{17}
ı vanuansın 🗕	0 (3)	131	1111

39xx Epperly Dr.	09/14/2016	12:42
46xx SE 37 th St.	09/18/2016	08:38
45xx SE 35 th St.	09/18/2016	09:08
45xx SE 35 th St.	09/18/2016	09:08
40xx Oakbrook Dr.	09/21/2016	18:05
43xx SE 43 rd St. (Business)	09/22/2016	17:04

Larceny = 6 (4) [5] {35}

48xx SE 44 th St.	09/05/2016	15:47
34xx Del View Dr.	09/05/2016	23:54
46xx SE 44 th St. (Business)	09/12/2016	08:23
47xx Ridgeway Dr. (Apartment)	09/16/2016	23:46
	09/21/2016	14:49
43xx SE 39 th St. (Business)	09/28/2015	05:09

Residential Burglary = 2 (2) [4] {13}

47xx SE 42 nd St.	09/08/2016	16:28
42xx Oakbrook Dr.	09/19/2016	13:38

Robbery/Extortion = 0 (0) [0] {2}

Stolen Vehicle = 0 (1) [2] {12}

Auto Burglary = $2(3)[4]\{14\}$

47xx Meench Dr.	09/22/2016	13:42
43xx SE 42 nd St.	09/27/2016	12:00

Burglary of Business = 0 (1) [0] {3}

X = Current month count

() = Prior month count

[] = Same month last year

{ } = Del City wide count for same period

The following information is from the Federal Trade Commission: What is Identify Theft?

Identity theft is a serious crime. It can disrupt your finances, credit history, and reputation, and take time, money, and patience to resolve. Identity theft happens when someone steals your personal information and uses it without your permission.

Identity thieves might:

 go through trash cans and dumpsters stealing bills and documents that have sensitive information.

DEL AIRE DEFENDER

If you would like to be a block captain to and deliver newsletters once a month

Need block captains for:

Ridgeway (Vickie to Del View, to creek)

Elmview (Vickie to Ridgeway)

Contact Steve Gold 670-2878

Just a little bit of volunteering won't hurt much. Some blocks only have 20 homes to deliver to, most are less than 25 homes If you can help with any of these please contact any of the District Captains above. It's really not hard to volunteer one day out of the month and it proves to be good exercise by delivering the newsletter door to door for your particular block or blocks. You might even meet your neighbors.

You don't have to be a member to volunteer to deliver the newsletters.

A HUGE THANKS TO THOSE NEW VOLUNTEERS FOR HELPING PICK UP THE LOAD

October 2016 General Membership meeting highlights

The meeting began with 17 people present.

Previous Minutes were approved

Treasurer report was approved

Crime Stats were presented.

Information was presented regarding when Halloween is to be, curb side pickup October 31st and election coming November 8th and the DANWA election of officers. Flu shots will be available at next meeting.

Door prize was drawn.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.

- Work for businesses, medical offices, or government agencies, and steal personal information on the job.
- Misuse the name of a legitimate business, and call or send emails that trick you in to revealing personal information.
- Pretend to offer a job, a loan, or an apartment, and ask you to send personal information to "quality."
- Steal your wallet, purse, backpack, or mail, and remove your credit cards, driver's license, passport, health insurance card, and other items that show personal information.

Continued on back page







Accounting and Tax Service, Inc.
Home Town, Year Round
Service

38 years in Del City

4700 E Reno, Del City, Ok 73117 677-6026 677-7023 (fax)

James H. Nolen, EA, ABA, ATP, ATA Jimmie Nolen

jimmie@nolens.biz www.nolens.biz

Malone's Property Management Inc. 4301 S.E. 41st St Del City, OK 73115 405-670-1411 office 405-670-1454 fax malonespropmgt@hotmail.com

Whatever you home needs are, Malone's can handle them.

We can Manage your property—Give us your headache

We can rent you a property
We can sell your home or
We can find your forever home
Whatever your needs, we can help

Office hours: M-F 8:30 am—5:00 pm

7/17

Sansone Howell

Attorneys at Law

Bankruptcy | Family | Criminal | Estate Planning

Arvest Bank Tower, Suite 500 4600 SE 29th St., Del City, OK 73115 (405) 455-1032

10/17

Lakeshore Storage

1 block East of Sunnylane 4321 S.E. 33 rd St. Del City, Okla. 73115

Climate Control Available
Office Hours 9am—1 pm Mon—Fri
Office space available
Large offices within wall to wall carpet

Note: Advertisements within this newsletter are paid advertisements and are considered a public service.

Peter Piper Pizza is now open on 15th street, I hear their pies are good too.....

The store redo at 15th and Sunny is coming along slowly but they are making headway.

Not in our city but the Hobby Lobby and Academy sports are almost finished at 15th and Sooner, and might be open by the time this newsletter is published.

Hope everyone has a very Happy Thanksgiving!!





DEL AIRE DEFENDER

What is Identity Theft? (continued)

How to Protect Your Information

- Read your credit reports. You have a right to free credit report every 12 months from each of the three nationwide credit reporting companies. Order tlal three reports at once, or order one report every four mounts. To order, go to <u>annualcreditreport.com</u> or call 1-877-322-8228.
- Read your bank, credit card, and account statements, and the explanation of medical benefits from your health plan. If a statement has mistakes or doesn't come on time, contact the business.
- Shred all documents that show personal, financial, and medical information before you throw them away.
- Don't respond to email, text, and phone messages that ask for personal information this way. Delete the messages.
- Create passwords that mix letters, numbers, and special characters. Don't use the same password for more than one account.
- If you shop or bank online, use websites that protect your financial information with encryption. An encrypted site has "https" at the beginning of the web address: "s" is for secure.
- If you use a public wireless network, don't send information to any website that isn't fully encrypts.
- Use anti-virus and anti-spyware software, and a firewall on your computer.
- Set your computer's operating system web browser and security system to update automatically.

If Your Identity is Stolen...

1—Flag Your Credit Reports

Call one of the nationwide credit reporting companies, and ask for a fraud alert on your credit report. The company you call must contact the other two so they can put fraud alerts on your files. An initial fraud alert is good for 90 days.

Equifax—1-800-525-6285 Experian—1-888-397-3742 TransUnion—1-800-680-7289 If on Social Security—1-800-269-0271 (fraud line)

2—Order Your Credit Reports

Each company's credit report about you is slightly different, so order a report from each company. When you order, you must answer some questions to prove your identity. Read your reports carefully to see if the information is correct. If you see mistakes or signs of fraud, contact the credit reporting company.

3—Create an Identity Theft Report

An Identity Theft Report can help you get fraudulent information removed from your credit report, stop a company from collecting debts caused by identity theft, and get information about accounts a thief opened in your name. To create an Identity Theft Report:

- File a complaint with the FTC at ftc.gov/complaint or 1 -877-438-4338; TTY: 1-866-653-4261. your completed complaint is called an FTC Affidavit.
- Take your FTC Affidavit to your local police, or to the police where the theft occurred, and file a police report. Get a copy of the police report.

The two documents comprise an Identity Theft Report.

Red Flags of Identity Theft.

- Mistakes on your bank, credit card, or other account statements
- Mistakes on the explanation of medical benefits from your health plan
- Your regular bills and account statements don't arrive on time
- Bills or collection notices for products or services you never received
- Calls from debt collectors about debts that don't belong to you
- A notice from the IRS that someone used your Social Security number
- mail, email, or calls about accounts or jobs in your minor child's name
- Unwarranted collection notices on your credit report
- Businesses turn down your checks
- You are turned down unexpectedly for a loan or job

WINTER WEATHER IS COMING

Don't forget to unhook your hoses from the outdoor spigot before the first freeze, if not, next spring you might have an internal leak caused from the water freezing to ice and cracking your pipe inside the house.

Remember if you are driving a four wheel drive vehicle, it still takes the same amount of distance to stop if sliding on ice that any other vehicle.

If your pets live outdoors, be sure and keep water in their bowls through the winter and by all means, if it is frozen, remove the ice and place fresh water in the bowl.

If you are a bird lover, stock up on seeds and feed them birds. Yep, they can use water too.

Voting is coming soon, vote wisely, and come to the meetings to vote for the next executive officers. If you want to be one and help out, we encourage you to do so.